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COMMANDER’S MESSAGE

School Days! School Days!
Cdr Bob Bach, AP*

Fall is knocking at our door. The weather this week
has made me wonder if it is not already here. All too
soon those yellow buses will be seen rolling to and
from school.

The bridge and committees have been very busy this
summer lining up classes and meetings to fill your
winter evenings with entertainment and information.
Check out the Education News column and the full
fall calendar posted in this issue of the Porthole.

The highlight of our first dinner meeting will be our
own P/C Jean Turnbull, SN, telling her story of that
ambitious trip she made to circumnavigate the eastern
US.

Our Basic Boating Course kicks off on 11 September,
and as all of us who have benefited from this class
know, it is important to continue to offer this
information to the public. That takes a lot of
teamwork. So while you are considering which
advanced or elective course you want to take, please
think about helping with teaching or proctoring a
class.

That is the gift of a volunteer organization. If you
haven’t tried, this year would be a great time to jump
in. Teaching is a two-way street. You will find you
continue to learn and reinforce what you know when
you pass that information on to someone else who is
eager to learn.

There is a Four District Conference coming up at the
Marine Biological Laboratory in Woods Hole 9-11
November. It will include lots of interesting seminars
to attend. It is close enough that I hope we have a
good showing from our squadron. Look for the insert
with complete information.

But wait! Summer is not over yet. We still have two
Paddlers’ Rendezvous coming up on 2 September and
21 October; and the Nantucket Rendezvous on 7-9
September is one trip you will talk about all winter
long. Maybe it will be about the exciting trip over or
the dockside hors d’oeuvres on Saturday evening
which is a great way to enjoy old friends and make
new ones. You also have the opportunity to march in
the parade or take a watch at our display booth at the
Yarmouth Seaside Festival on Columbus Day
Weekend in October.

So get ready to get back in the swing of fall and
winter on Cape Cod and sign up for that next class
you have wanted to take and/or offer to help teach a
class.

After all, it is BACK TO SCHOOL TIME!
Still Simply Messing!

NANTUCKET RENDEZVOUS

7-9 SEPTEMBER
Lt/C David Atwood, AP

Make your plans to attend the Nantucket Rendezvous
on 7 - 9 September 2007. We have arranged
unconfirmed reservations under Cape Cod Sail and
Power Squadron to be paid on arrival. Although a list
of participants will be set up, unconfirmed
reservations should be made directly with Nantucket
Boat Basin (Tel 508-626-2628;

Fax 508-228-8941: www.nantucketboatbasin.com).
Be sure to write on the form or be sure the marina
staff member you speak with records that you are
with the squadron so they will group our boats
together.

EDITOR'S NOTE
Lt James Reed, AP

The deadline for the next Porthole will be set for
29 September. E—mail me at editor@ccsps.org if you

have an article, pictures or information for the
Porthole.
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ILLUMINATION NIGHT -
OAK BLUFFS

Paula Bacon

Once again our Illumination Night cruise sold out.
We welcomed our Buzzards Bay Squadron friends
and only needed more room. Excitement bonded us
all as we braved 30 mph winds and larger gusts with
seas which tossed us about as we got drenched in the
spray. The small craft warnings seemed to have kept
all but the ferries and a few fishing boats in port. But
we were headed to the 140th lighting of the
campground and not to be deterred.

Boats crowded the Oak Bluffs harbor where they
rafted as many as five on a mooring. Yachts as large
as cruise boats lined the dock. The campground filled
with people intent on celebrating a ritual that has

cemented a community together for almost a century
and a half.

A well mannered mass of people all felt joined in
good will as light filled the hundreds of beautiful
lanterns hung for generations around the tabernacle
on this special night each year.

Many of us spread out our picnics to dine as we
listened to the band. Music is essential to an event
like Tllumination Night. The locals played for hours.
The conductor took a short break to inject some
humor by telling how Americans win duration
contests by playing The Stars and Stripes Forever.

CCSPS ROSTER EDITOR
Lt Lois E. Caldwell, S

I want to thank the CCSPS members who have
notified me with corrections for the 2007-2008 roster.
In order for the squadron to publish an accurate roster
every member can help by letting us know of any
changes that need to be made to your personal roster
entry and the fleet roster.

Please mail in your corrections to 39 Delta Street,
Hyannis, MA 02601 or you can contact me at 508-
771-2111 or by e-mail at lecaldwell@verizon.net.

ONLINE SUPPLY STORE

Burgees in stock for season
Lt Joan Kimber

Squadron Burgees are in stock for the boating season.
Order directly from Supply Officer Joan Kimber:
508-778-2476. In stock are small 12x18, $22; and
large 16x24, $30.

FLAG PROTOCOL Flown from bow staff of power or
sailboat, <28 ft — small, >28 ft - large; and flown from
sailboat masthead, <36-ft mast - small; >36-ft mast -
large.

ONLINE LOGO CLOTHING Visit the squadron’s online
logo clothing Supply Store at www.ccsps.org. For all
members, logo clothing adds to the squadron esprit de

corps.

The 2007-2008 Roster of Members includes “Dress
Guidelines for Public Events” to cover occasions
when our members are representing the squadron
before the public. In addition to white long- and
short-sleeve polo shirts, caps and visors, and tan long-
sleeve twill shirts for Certified Instructors, a navy
fleece or wind shirt is suggested for chilly weather.

IMPORTANT ORDERING DETAILS For the squadron to
receive credit for purchases, online orders are
required by the vendor. To avoid shipping charges,
write “In-store pick up” in the order comment section.
For members without Internet access, items may be
ordered from Commodore (800-438-8643).

The Porthole 2




SEAMANSHIP:

CLASSROOM TO CRUISING
P/C Joan Croft, AP*

Seamanship concluded 30 June with a day on the
water. The occasion put classroom lessons and
discussions into practice on Cape Cod Bay, Nantucket
Sound, and Buzzards Bay. Lt/C Hugh Blair-Smith,
SN, P/C Ronald Kessel, SN, and Lt Wayne
Richardson, N, are to be thanked for volunteering
their vessels and sharing their knowledge of local
waters and boating safety. Instructors onboard
included Lt Roger Bodley, AP, Joan Croft and D/C
Arthur Kimber, SN.

(Above) Aboard the June K cruising from North Bay into
Nantucket Sound to Hyannis Harbor were Jim Leonard,
Robert and Mary McGrath, Paula Bacon, Captain Ronald
Kessel, and instructor Roger Bodley (photographer).

(Below) The Mashantam crew sailed from Sippican Harbor,
Marion, transited Buzzards Bay, and picnicked in Pocasset
Harbor. Aboard were Tor Moksvold, instructor Arthur
Kimber, Captain Hugh Blair-Smith, Douglas Burke, and
Walter Penczar (photographer).

Grade USPS piloting and celestial navigation courses.
Congratulations to 16 new Seamen: Paula Bacon, S
Douglas Burke, James Canavan, Maureen Costello,
Edmund Flynn, Richard Glivinski, Lt/C Roberta
Gough, S, John Keefe, Robert McGrath, Tor
Moksvold, Gary Moores, Patty O’Leary, 1st Lt Mary
Lou Walsh, S, Lt Walter Penczar, Marc Venables,
and Fred Wetzel. They will receive an endorsement to
affix to their membership certificate.

Thank you to the following Seamanship instructors
who presented classroom sessions, contributing to the
success of the course: Lt/C David Atwood, AP, P/R/C
Donald Chase, N*, Lt/C Evan Croft, JN*, Karl Davis,
JN, Art Kimber, Walter Penczar, AP, and Wayne
Richardson, JN*.

Aboard the Madison B, Wayne hooks a handsome bluefish.
It was a good catch outside Wellfleet Harbor; the blues were
all but jumping over the gunwale. The Madison B crew
cruised from Rock Harbor to Billingsgate Shoal and Wellfleet
Harbor on Cape Cod Bay. Taking turns at the helm were
Garry Moores, Captain Wayne Richardson, Mary Lou Walsh,
and instructor Joan Croft.
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S.0.S. — Safe “QOar” Suggestions
Lt Barbara Garrett-Wilcox, AP

With two paddlers’ rendezvous scheduled for this fall,
it seemed an appropriate time to offer some safety
tips. Also, after seeing the number of paddlers
attending the Egg Island outing, these safety
reminders should benefit many in our squadron who
either are now or are thinking of becoming
kayak/canoe enthusiasts.

Kayaks come in all sizes and shapes, so it is important
to decide how and where you want to use it before
buying or renting one. Shops dealing in just kayaks
can give you expert advice and it’s wise to consider
going to more than one before making a decision.

Safety advice:

1.Wear a PFD at all times even though state law
requires it only between 15 September 15 and 15
May. Attach a whistle to it, preferably plastic
without the little “ball” in it.

2. Keep a bailing device, compass and flare handy
and a 360-degree flashlight.

3. If you capsize, stay with your kayak as it will
provide floatation and a large colored object to be
easily seen by rescuers.

4. Consider tethering your paddle to your wrist
(lanyard on a wrist band). Once that paddle is
dropped, it is extremely difficult to catch up with it
(especially without a paddle!!).

5. A float plan is always a wise precaution. Let
someone know your plans; when you are leaving,
where you are kayaking and when you plan to
return.

6. Check out your route, where you will put in and
take out, what the current is like and if there is a
tide, whether it is coming in or going out. It is very
enjoyable going with the current and hard work
paddling against it.

The date for the next rendezvous is the 21 October, at
a Middle Cape location. Get your kayaks/canoes
outfitted and join the fun in the water with these small
crafts.

Most of all, be safety conscious.

EDUCATION NEWS
Lt/C Evan Croft, JN*

Piloting and Basic Boating chairs needed

There are several opportunities to learn under the able
guidance of current instructors who have dedicated
many years to the educational department.

The Advanced Grade Piloting course is in immediate
need of a chairman. Instructor lesson plans and the
assistance of the SEO and former chairman will be
provided.

We have a very rewarding opening for a Basic
Boating chairman. It is a great opportunity to share
your squadron and boating experience with the
public, receive Power of One recognition for
influencing students to become members, earn a merit
mark, and work with a team of knowledgeable
certified instructors.

Please contact Evan Croft to discuss: 508-420-9023;
www.redhouse@cape.com.

Fall Course Lineup

Course descriptions can be found from the
Educational Program hyperlink on our Web site:
WWW.CCSPS.Org.

Basic Boating will start Tuesday, 11 September at
1900 at the Barnstable Middle School cafeteria, 895
Falmouth Rd. (Rt. 28), Hyannis. If you would like to
proctor, let me know if you haven’t already done so.
Enjoy the camaraderie and meet students eager to
learn what it takes to be a safe boater.

Sail is scheduled for Monday, 10 September at the
Centerville Fire Station, Rt. 28 in the downstairs
classroom at 1900 instructed by D/C Arthur Kimber,
SN. See the accompanying article in this issue and
contact Art for registration and additional information
at 508-778-2476.

Piloting is canceled until a new chairman volunteers.
At that time, members who expressed an interest will
be contacted.

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
Lt/C Roberta Gough, S

Anyone who has knowledge of a CCSPS member
who might benefit from a bit of cheering up with
cards, calls or visits, or a member who is experiencing
an important event, please phone Secretary Roberta
Gough at 508-790-2394.
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TENTH ANNUAL LOBSTER BAKE
Lt/C Hugh Blair-Smith, SN

This year’s Lobster Bake returned to its traditional
venue on P/C Jean Turnbull, SN’s lawn, with the 40-
pallet fire pit thoughtfully located next to Jean’s
swimming pool—just in case! 70 lobsters were
reserved and 70 eaten, happily if not tidily, along with
a like number of ears of corn and other veggies, not to
mention uncounted steamers. If any more people had
turned up, they’d have had to eat Jean’s stunningly
lobster-themed hat. Max Sarazin, AP, having come
early to manhandle pallets, chose his feasting spot at
the uphill end of a table, mindful of where spilled
clam broth flows!

Max Sarizin heating her up

Most of the old faithful crustacean lovers attended,
along with a few newcomers to such affairs. Vicki
Blair-Smith came and thus met Vicki Smith; they
ascertained that they are indeed different individuals,
no matter what happens to their e-mail. While Paul
Smith, S and Craig Ashworth did their usual
masterful job of onion-watching and general quality
control, Jean’s guests and several volunteers
efficiently doled out chowder and steamers. Hugh
Blair-Smith was tasked to create an orderly queue for
that part, and was quickly reminded of what they say
about herding cats.

Bake Master Paul Smith with assistance form Art Kimber and Craig
Ashworth uncover the pit while all look on.

The weather was ideal, with clear views all the way to
Dennis’s Chapin Beach, but actual swimming was
done only by kids for some reason. Maybe it’s
because they look better in swimsuits than we do? At
the other end of the age scale, it was inspiring to
watch Art Kimber run uphill pushing a wheelbarrow
full of lobsters. Boating builds men, by golly (and
women equally of course).

Dave Atwood MC’d the raffle enthusiastically, but
couldn’t really explain what those smoke bomb
thingies are supposed to be used for. Then he ran off
to southern France before he could write this article.

Those of you who’ve attended past bakes, but didn’t
this year, missed a great day. Don’t let next year’s
get away from you!

Circle the Dates

7 — 9 September: Nantucket Rendezvous. Contact Dave
Atwood to sign up for email updates: 508-394-4667; Email

xo@ccsps.org.

27 September: Dinner Meeting: Yarmouth House

West Yarmouth

Member Speaker: P/C Jean Turnbull, SN on their Great Circle
Loop Cruise

6 — 7 October: Yarmouth Seaside Festival and Parade.
Contact Roger Bodley to volunteer at the display booth,
Saturday and Sunday, at 508-362-1354; email
rbodley@comecast.net.

7 October Yarmouth Seaside Festival Parade on Sunday,
starting at noon. The Chamber of Commerce has no further
details at this time. Contact Lee Johnson to march in the parade
at 508-398-7256; email capedrj@comcast.net.

21 October: Paddlers’ Rendezvous — Mid-Cape 1200 at 41deg
37.9'N; 070deg 15.8' W (Clues to follow.)

9 — 11 November: Four District Fall Conference. Woods
Hole.

FOUR DISTRICT CONFERENCE
9-11 NOVEMBER

A MARINER’S WEEKEND AT THE MARINE BIOLOGICAL
LABORATORY, WooDs HOLE, MA

Save the date! Over this weekend there will be four information
tracks that will focus upon the Marine Environment, Navigation
and Seamanship, USPS Education, and Commander/Admin
Excellence. In addition, there will be a town meeting with the
USPS National Bridge, sponsor presentations and products, tours
of the Upper Cape for the spouses, a silent auction, hospitality
suites, great food and camaraderie with friends across 32 of the
northeast squadrons. There will be sessions and activities of
interest for everyone!

Visit the web site at www.bbsps.net/Fall2007.html as details
unfold to learn more and to register early!
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CHATHAM 4™ OF JULY PARADE
Lt Lee Johnson

We were outnumbered!

It was a gorgeous day and the midweek crowds were
overwhelming for us. The old and true crew of Truck
Driver: P/C George Pettengill, AP*, Marchers: Dave
Akin, AP*, P/D/Lt/C Paul Brown, SN, Jim Leonard,
JN and Lt Lee Johnson did a yeoman’s job handing
out good will and Life Savers® candies. Terry
Wilcox, JN, was a new recruit and now is a seasoned
member of the Parade Committee. The marchers
dispensed 3600 candies. Last year more than 6000
were distributed.

Crew photo: Standing L to R, George Pettengill, David Akin, Terry
Wilcox, Paul Brown, Jim Leonard, Kneeling Lee Johnson, Marielle
Clayton, In boat, Monomoy Bear, Annaliese Clayton, Peg Johnson.
The squadron needs your help for the next parade on
Columbus Day weekend in Yarmouth . There were
many hundreds of people in Chatham who were
empty handed of good will and candies from our
Squadron due to the lack of walkers. Mark your
calendar and gear up now for the next parade by
ordering a white hat and squadron white polo shirt at:
http://commodoreuniform.com/stores/capecodps/inde
x.html

The beautiful Proline boat, truck, and trailer were
graciously supplied by Ren Nichols of Allen Harbor
Marine. Matt Wake of
Sturgis Boat Works,
West Yarmouth supplied
a new Optimist Pram
sail and rig. David
Akins designed the truck
bed support to hold the
sails and it worked well.
Now our mobile display depicts the CCSPS! Thanks
Dave.

\Special thanks to the one family that showed up from
Pennsylvania to ride in the boat — the Clayton’s.
Grandma Peg Johnson, Mom Heather Clayton,
3-year-old Annaliese plus 2-year-old Marielle, all
were wearing PFDs.

If you would like to help promote the Squadron and
its mission of safe boating through education, please
drop a note to capedrj@comecast.net or call 508-398-
7256.

Best in Parade Award
for Civic Awareness,
Cape Cod Sail and Power Squadron

Congratulations to our squadron marchers.

The 1st place, Best in Parade Award for Civic
Awareness was presented 1 August in Chatham, MA
by Danielle Jeanloz, executive director of the
Chatham Chamber of Commerce. Accepting the first
place ribbon for the Chatham Fourth of July Parade
on behalf of the Cape Cod Sail and Power Squadron
was past Parade Chairman P/C George E. Pettengill,
AP*.

L to.R: Jake Dewey, Lt/C David Atwood, AP, P/C George Pettengill,
AP*, Danielle Jeanloz, P/R/C Ren Nichols, AP, Craig LeBlanc.
Seated: Lt Lee Johnson.

For the past 20 years, the Cape Cod squadron’s
parade unit has marched and won awards in
community parades. P/R/C Ren Nichols, AP,
president of Allen Harbor Marine graciously provides
a truck, trailer and spanking new powerboat.
Members decorate the truck and boat with signal flags
and banners to promote USPS® boating education
and safety themes.

The parade unit, dressed in white marching uniforms,
walks alongside the truck and boat passing out Life
Savers® candy to remind people to wear life jackets
(PFDs) on the water. Over 3000 children and adults
received this reminder message on the Fourth of July.
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SEASONAL ADDRESS CHANGE?

Continue to get your squadron news
P/C Joan Croft, AP*

Among our members are a number who spend winter
months off Cape. There is a quick and easy way to
receive your Porthole newsletter to keep in touch
with squadron activities and friends. (Bulk mail is not
forwarded by the post office.)

Notify Secretary Roberta Gough with your seasonal
address change information. Let her know in what
month you wish to start receiving the newsletter at
your off-Cape residence.

Before your return to the Cape, remember to notify
her once again.

For example, to receive the next month’s newsletter at
either location, your mailing address change should
be received a week before the end of the month.

Roberta’s phone and email contact information are at
hand in your new 2007-2008 Roster of Members and
in each Porthole issue under the Bridge listing. If you
know your plans now, contact her as soon as possible.
Option 1 is by phone at 508-790-2394. Option 2 is by
email at rgough@Chatham-Ma.Gov.

For Option 3, if you decide to send her a picturesque
postcard from your seasonal retreat, allow time for
post card snail mail. Roberta’s mailing address is PO
Box 464, Centerville, MA 02632-0464.

We look forward to seeing you at September events
highlighted in the Porthole, including the dinner
meeting featuring P/C Jean Turnbull, SN, presenting
the Great Circle Loop cruise aboard Ocean Flier.
And, if you linger into October, join us for social and
civic activities publicized in this issue.

Then, from your winter refuge, as you revel in
forgetting that winter has arrived on the Cape —
assuming you travel south rather than north of Lat
41.7° N, /Lon 70.3° W — think warm thoughts of us as
Jack Frost nips at our noses.

DINNER MEETING VENUES &

PROGRAMS
Lt/C Hugh Blair-Smith, SN

SEPTEMBER DINNER MEETING
P/C Jean Turnbull, SN’s Excellent

Adventure

Jean skippered her 45’ cruiser Ocean Flyer, with a
little help from her friends, on just about the mightiest
cruise you can do without having to use a passport. If
you believe, as I do, that whatever you sail all the way
around you can claim as (slightly) your own, come
and see how our past commander took title to nearly
everything between New England and the
Mississippi. Come and enjoy her presentation in any
case. We're expecting a big turnout of members and
guests, possibly the biggest in CCSPS history, at
Yarmouth House, West Yarmouth, on Thursday 27
September. Urgent: please reserve early!

For those who want an advance preview, check out
their website at www.seatrekkers.net.

Please Note: Make your reservations via the mail-in form in
each Porthole, as far ahead of the deadline as possible!

SCHEDULE

27 September: Dinner Meeting: Yarmouth House
West Yarmouth

Member Speaker: P/C Jean Turnbull, SN on their Great Circle
Loop Cruise

25 October 2007 — Dennis Inn

Dennis

Member Speaker: Dave Van Wye, N* on Preservation of USS
Constellation

13 December 2007 — Hyannis Golf Club
Hyannis
Annual Holiday Dinner Dance

24 January 2008 — TBA
Guest Speaker: Sally Snowman, Keeper of Boston Light

28 February 2008 — TBA
Guest Speaker: Peter Arenstam, Captain of Mayflower 11

27 March 2008 — TBA
Annual Meeting and Election, other Program TBA

24 April 2008 — TBA
Change of Watch

22 May 2008 — Hyannis Golf Club
Hyannis
Budget and Audit, other Program TBA
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EGG ISLAND FAMILY

RENDEZVOUS
Lt/C David Atwood, AP

We had fair weather Saturday, 21 July at this year’s
Egg Island family rendezvous. The entire island was
exposed during mid-day. Seventeen members and
guests arrived: 1 power; 2 sail; 5 kayaks; and 1 canoe.
(Hmmm! Cape Cod Sail, Power, and Paddlers
Squadron)

Standing in back: Norma & Dave Atwood with dog Ozzie,Linda
Church with burgee, Walt Penczar, Maryanne Morse;

Standing in middle row: Mary Lou Walsh, Terry Wilcox, Jim Morse,
Max Sarazin;

Front row: Hugh Blair-Smith, Barb Wilcox.

There was no vessel to shuttle people to shore so we
asked a beached small power boat if they would bring
some of our group ashore. They declined. I was
pressed into service using Norma’s two person kayak;
shuttling food, grills, and people ashore. Mary Lou
Walsh brought enough food to feed all those who said
they were coming. So we had lots left over! Some
people dabbled in the Hillbilly (Redneck, as Max

Sarazin called it) golf game.

Dave and Norma Atwood with Captain Ozzie

We were all impressed with a huge gathering for
Hyannis Marina’s Annual Rendezvous at the end of
the island. They had generators, music, steamer pots,
a large grill, and tent set up for their crowd. Thanks to
Linda Church of Buzzards Bay who carried our
burgee along the shore to help folks find our location
among all the other boaters that day. Bob Bach’s
guest, Dave Selfe, gave a lesson in “toeing ” for
quahogs. Those others not already named who
attended: Lee Johnson and, his granddaughter,
Annaliese Clayton, Kathy Selfe, Walt Penczar, Hugh
Blair-Smith, Terry and Barb Wilcox, Art Kimber, Jim
& Maryanne Morse, plus Ozzie (our dog), Some
interesting events occurred during our departure and
return, but those stories shall remain on the island.

WELCOME ABOARD
1 Lt Mary Lou Walsh, S

Welcome aboard to new CCSPS members. Randall
Monte’s wife, Carole Monte, and son, Evan Monte,
have joined the squadron. Evan completed the July
Boat Smart™ course and Massachusetts Boat
Operator Certification. The family enjoys boating
aboard Reel Broke out of Mashpee.

Richard and Kate Carey vacation in Centerville
during the summer and reside in Rutland, VT. They
sail an 18-foot Cape Dory, Day Dreamer, from their
homeport on the Centerville River.

You are invited to contact Bridge members listed in
the roster and the Porthole newsletter with any
questions that you may have. Additionally, the
Porthole 1s a good source of information. You will
receive a Welcome Aboard Package and we also look
forward to meeting and introducing you at a class,
dinner meeting or other squadron activity.

21 OCTOBER “PADDLEQUE”
Lt/C David Atwood, AP

The Paddlers’ Rendezvous season finale is Sunday,
21 October, Lewis Bay. 1030 put in. Turn south on
Berry Ave. from Route 28 in West Yarmouth. Turn
right on New Hampshire Ave. Bring something to

toss on the grill. Contact xo@ccsps.org to sign up for
email updates. More details in October issue.

WEBSITE NOTE
Lt James Reed, AP

CCSPS Website was updated 11 July 2007.
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Lobster Bake Photos

By Deidre Leyden

''''''

CAPE COD SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON
27 September Dinner Meeting
YARMOUTH HOUSE
335 Main Street (Route 28), West Yarmouth

1800 Splicing of Mainbrace
Cheese-fruit-crudités
1845 Dinner
Menu
Clam Chowder
Choice of Entrée
» Prime Rib
» Chicken Marsala
» Baked Scrod
Baked Potato and Mixed Vegetables
Cheesecake with Strawberries

I/we plan to attend the 27 September Dinner Meeting at Yarmouth House.

Prime Rib @ $24.00 each = $
Chicken Marsala @ $24.00 each = $
Baked Scrod @ $24.00 each = $
Total Enclosed = 5
Name(s) Telephone

RESERVATIONS SHOULD BE RECEIVED BY 20 SEPTEMBER 2007 with a check payableto CC S P S.
Mail to Lt/C Hugh Blair-Smith, SN, Box 1161, Dennis MA 02638. Phone 508-385-3318 or 617-491-6787.
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Notice of Meetings
Calendar of Events

September 2007
02 Paddlers’ Rendezvous, Lower Cape Check article Lat/Lon location in this issue.
04-09  USPS Governing Board Meeting, Marriott Waterside, Norfolk VA
07-09  Nantucket Rendezvous, Nantucket Boat Basin

10 Sail Course, Centerville Fire Station, Route 28
11 Basic Boating, Barnstable Middle School Cafeteria, RT 28, Hyannis
27 Squadron Monthly Dinner Meeting, Yarmouth House, RT 28 West Yarmouth
28 Porthole Deadline
October 2007
04 District 14 Council Meeting, White’s Restaurant, Westport, MA
06-07  Yarmouth Seaside Festival (06 — display tent; 07 — parade)
11 Executive Committee Meeting, Dennis Public Library, Dennisport
21 Paddlers’ Rendezvous, Mid Cape; Check for article Lat/Lon location in October issue.
25 Squadron Monthly Dinner Meeting, Dennis Inn, Dennis
November 2007
08 Executive Committee Meeting, TBD

09-11  Four District Fall Conference, Woods Hole
09 Porthole deadline

December 2007
06 District 14 Council Meeting, White’s Restaurant, Westport, MA
13 Annual Holiday Dinner Dance, Hyannis Golf Club, Hyannis
28 Porthole deadline
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